S&F Chair Glenn Gittings attending UPDC Monthly construction meeting on July 13<sup>th</sup> . Next scheduled meeting August 10th.

• New Residence Hall 1: In the final stages of completion and will be ready to open for Fall 2021

S&F Meeting: Met for the first ever S&F Campus Check Walk on June 15<sup>th</sup>, 2021. Members Present: Glenn Gittings, Dennis Thomas, Linda Leake, John Morgan. Next meeting scheduled TBD

- Campus Check Walk Updates:
  - Walk portions of campus over lunch to look for safety needs improvements and accessibility concerns to highlight
  - Will focus on both inside buildings and exterior of campus
  - Will take sections of each campus each month and will therefore systematically cover the entirety of both campuses
  - This will take a full 12 months to accomplish exploring both Belknap and HSC, then we will reset and start over each year
  - For the first walk on June 15, we went through SAC ramp, walking path from SAC to Strickler, CEHD, SOM, Strickler, Davidson, Planetarium, COB

All meetings will have an option of utilizing Teams and all meetings will be recording to be able to send out to those that couldn't attend.

## S& F Committee Structure update:

Glenn Gittings accepted the role of Chief of Staff to the Dean of the School of Medicine. With
that growth opportunity, the position switches university employment status from staff to
administrator. Unfortunately with that change, Glenn will no longer be eligible to serve on Staff
Senate and on the Staff Senate EC. With that eligibility conflict, Glenn has resigned his position
on Staff Senate, Staff Senate EC, and Chair of the S&F Committee.

## <u>Staff Senate Services & Facilities Committee Questions fielded from constituents and answers</u> provided from Mark Watkins:

• Notes made on the First Campus Check Walk were forwarded to Mark on July 13 and will receive feedback as Mark is able to have staff review.